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PROTECTION

May 19, 2016

cerrrrD AL o S

Re:  Water Supply Request for Investigation 309747
58 Pa. C.S § 3218 Determination
Windham Township, Wyoming County

The DEP has completed its investigation of your water supply well (“Water Supply”) located at
the address above regarding combustible gas detected in the headspace of the Water Supply on
October 7, 2014. The DEP collected samples from the Water Supply on December 16, 2014,
March 5, 2015, June 15, 2015, and June 18, 2015. The samples were submitted to the DEP’s
laboratory in Harrisburg for analysis, and the analytical reports were provided to you in previous
letters, along with documents to assist you in understanding the results. A table summarizing the
results for samples collected by the DEP is enclosed.

Combustible gas detected in the headspace of the Water Supply on October 7, 2014 indicated an
impact to the Water Supply from oil and gas activity. Drilling and completions activity had
taken place within twelve months and 2,500 feet of the Water Supply, so the operator was
presumed responsible pursuant to Section 3218 of the 2012 Oil and Gas Act. Further
investigation of the Water Supply has indicated that the impact was temporary, and-that the
Water Supply has returned to background conditions. .

The DEP considers this complaint closed, and does not anticipate any further action at this time.
Please contact Andrea Mullen at 570-974-2607 if you have any questions about the DEP’s
determination regarding the Water Supply.

Sincerely,

Andrea Mullen

Eastern Oil and Gas District

District Oil and Gas Operations
208 West Third Street | Suite 101 | Williamsport, PA 17701-6448 | 570.327.3636 | www.depweb.state.pa.us
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